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Training on trans children and young people 

 
Q1 What training courses have been carried out by your trust or on trust premises in relation 

to trans children and young people or children and young people with any of gender 
dysphoria, gender incongruence, gender distress or gender related distress in the last 6 
months? 

  
A1 There has been no training courses carried out by the Trust or on Trust premises in 

relation to trans children and young people or children and young people with any of 
gender dysphoria, gender incongruence, gender distress or gender related distress in the 
last 6 months. 

  
Q2 What internal or external providers were involved in the provision of any such training as 

defined in (1)? 
  
A2 As defined in point 1 no training has been provided by the Trust or on Trust premises. 
  
Q3 What training materials were used in any such training as defined in (1)? Please provide 

copies of all such materials. 
  
A3 As defined in point 1 no training has been provided by the Trust or on Trust premises. 
 
 
Update to response as per IR request:  
 
The Trust has decided to uphold its original decision to advise “There has been no training 
courses carried out by the Trust or on Trust premises in relation to trans children and young 
people or children and young people with any of gender dysphoria, gender incongruence, gender 
distress or gender related distress in the last 6 months.”  This is factually correct. 
 
However, we would like to make it clear that training for the Trust’s staff for the new Children and 
Young People’s Gender Service (North) was commissioned by NHS England.  The provider was 
the Academy of Medical Royal Colleges and was conducted in Birmingham and London.  No 
course materials were provided as part of the training provided by the Academy of Medical Royal 
Colleges. The training was provided face to face in the format of a presentation.  
 


